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Wesley Huff BS, MS, MBA, MCSD 
Empowerment Solutions  
410-279-0788 
wesleyahuff@comcast.net 

 
     October 27, 2022 
 

Cord Byrd. Secretary of State 
R.A. Gray Building 
500 South Bronough Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399 
 

Dear Secretary Byrd, 

“The stakes for rooting out election fraud and malfeasance are extremely high as even a 
minor corruption in the elections process threatens the constitutional representative 
government.” – Cord Byrd 
 

Secretary Byrd, there is very strong belief by the vast majority of MAGA Republicans 
backed by substantial information and evidence that there is MAJOR corruption in the elections 
process, and therefore, I am requesting that you take the following immediate actions to help 
suppress the voting fraud and restore public confidence in the Florida voting systems: 

 
 Issue a letter to all the SOEs stating that the digital ballot images are election materials and 

by both Florida and Federal law cannot be deleted for 22 months. Instruct the SOEs to post 
these images on the Internet.  

 Issue a letter to all the SOEs stating that due to emergency circumstances the manual audit 
of the voting machine counts can no longer be used, 101.591(2)(a). All counties are required 
to use the automated audit 101.591(2)(b). Inform the SOEs that the Department of State 
will perform the audits if they do not.  

 Challenge the VBM ballots of everyone who: 1) Has notified the Postal Service that they 
have moved or their post cards have come back as non-deliverable, 2) Does not have a real 
address per the Postal Service, 3) Does not have a valid address. For example, the voter 
refused to give their apartment number when they registered. VBM ballots cannot be 
delivered to invalid addresses and it is a violation of chain of custody rules to do so.  

 As the Chief Election Officer for the State of Florida actively press the county Sheriffs to 
follow state law and their oath of office.  102.091(1) The sheriff shall exercise strict vigilance 
in the detection of any violations of the election laws and in apprehending the violators.  

 
Sincerely,  
 
Wesley Huff 
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Additional Detail and Background Information 
 

Shutting down the voting machine fraud by insiders and other groups.  

 Issue a letter to all the SOEs stating that due to emergency circumstances the manual 
audit of the voting machine counts can no longer be used, 101.591(2)(a). All counties are 
required to use the automated audit 101.591(2)(b). Furthermore, some counties will be 
randomly selected for recounts by the Secretary of States Office and any county which does not 
do an automated audit to the Secretary of States satisfaction will have the audit done by the 
Secretary of States Office. The SOS will conduct these audits by following the procedures in 
101.591(2)(b) and trucking the ballots to be recounted to a county with the proper equipment 
and trained personnel to do the audit. For example, Mark Anderson of Bay County.  

 Basis for the emergency declaration: There is a mountain of readily available evidence to 
show that the voting machines can easily be tampered with and have the built-in capabilities 
for insiders who are bad actors to easily change the vote totals. This information has been so 
widely published throughout the country that the majority of all Americans and the vast 
majority of MAGA Florida Republicans believe that the voting machines can no longer be 
trusted.  

 The authority for the Secretary of State under 97.012(3) can be used to authorize the 
audits done by the SOS: 

97.012 (3) Actively seek out and collect the data and statistics necessary 
to knowledgeably scrutinize the effectiveness of election laws. 
 

 Additional authority for the SOS to take action: There is more than a reasonable basis 
for the Secretary of State to believe that there is widespread voting fraud across the state. The 
Florida Department of Law Enforcement is saying that this is true: 

“It has been well known in political science circles that we have a problem with 
ineligible voters casting ballots in this state and nothing has been done about it 
until now. It is awfully unfair to the supporters of political candidates, the 
candidates, and the public at large that this sort of thing has been allowed to go 
on.” - Pete Antonacci at the governor’s press conference. 
 

In addition. there is a tremendous amount of information that has been produced by 
various civics groups that show widespread fraud. I have at least 2,000 cases of people voting 
out of private mailboxes across the state, a third-degree felony as it involves lying about where 
you live in the registration process. Defend Florida spent over 150,000 man hours tracking 
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down people who voted in 2020 but had not voted in a while. They found a 20% fraud rate in 
this sample. These are mostly people who are voting out of places where they don’t live 
because they moved, they were dead, or you could not live at that address. Lake County did a 
much more extensive review and made a serious effort to track down more details about their 
cases. Lake County is actually a pretty good county. In other words, not much fraud would be 
expected out of Lake. For example, they only have a handful of people voting out of private 
mailboxes. In Broward there are over 800. What this means is that if you project the fraud rate 
from Lake across the entire state, you will almost certainly get a number that is actually lower 
than the true fraud rate, but the key issue is that this will still be a massive amount of fraud. 
Furthermore, St. Lucie County just recently did an in-depth review of the voting of convicted 
felons. After a very serious effort they came up with 150 felons that they believe voted illegally. 
In Sarasota County they ran a list of 14,000 people who got out of jury duty by claiming to be 
non-citizens against the registration database. Many thousands of these people voted. They 
also checked a list of about 1,500 felons. About 1,000 were registered and about 400 to 500 
voted. These numbers are currently being vetted, but projecting these numbers across the 
state shows a massive level of fraud.  

Refer to the two documents I gave you at the Cleta Mitchell Voting Integrity Summit in 
March of this year. “Closing Loopholes and Resolving Conflicts” shows how the state laws have 
been systematically corroded and corrupted by special interests in order to game the system to 
their advantage. A major reason why there are so many problems with the existing system is 
that that the laws are so badly written that they make it very hard for the good people to do 
their job. I had several debates with the lawyer representing the Supervisors of Elections 
Association in Tallahassee. This guy was, in practical terms, openly and aggressively 
championing voting fraud. “Florida Voting System County Level Control Metrics -- Part 1” shows 
how 24 major counties all do things differently. Almost universally they don’t follow the postal 
service Publication 28 specification and requirements for addresses. If the SOEs can’t and don’t 
want to get the addresses right on their mail, how in the World can we trust them to count the 
votes properly. The bottom line here is that the system is really screwed up for a lot of obvious 
reasons that are actually pretty straightforward to fix. But, for you the main point is that I don’t 
think you are going to be able to cover all this stuff up. Which means, in the end, YOU are the 
one who is going to get blamed. Sit back, don’t do anything, try to ride things out, cover things 
up. Well, it’s just not going to work. And there goes your job and your career.  

The Digital Images of the Ballots are Election Materials and Must be Preserved 
for 22 Months According to State and Federal Law 

 The ES&S voting machines have a switch setting (AS I HAVE READ IN THEIR MANUALS) 
that will automatically delete the digital images of the ballots. These images are election 
materials and by law must be preserved. The reason why the machines have this design feature 
and the reason why it is used is so that the public cannot count the ballots and expose the 
fraud. Simply enforcing existing law, would go a long way toward putting a break on the voting 
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machine fraud. If the bad guys knew that the public could get copies of the ballots from the 
Internet and count them up, they would realize that they could not get away with their fraud 
schemes. Simply issue a letter or write a rule requiring the digital images be preserved and that 
they be posted by precinct of each county web site.   

Suppressing the Vote-by-Mail Fraud 

 Our guys are working on running the TrueNCOA lists against the request for VBM ballot 
lists with the objective of openly challenging the VBM ballots of people who are voting out of 
places where they no longer live. You could do that. You could run the whole state and insist 
that people have to vote from their address of legal residence, which is what the laws says. You 
could drop the extraordinarily corrupt ERIC system and force the SOEs to use the TrueNCOA 
data or just get the change of address information directly from the Post Office. At a bare 
minimum you could instruct the SOEs not to send VBM ballots to people who have notified the 
Post Office that they have moved. You could also insist that the SOEs not send VBM ballots to 
anyone who lives in a apartment but has refused to give their apartment number when they 
registered to vote. Insist that they vote in person and give their apartment number when they 
show up. You could write, according to specific provisions in state law, chain of custody rules 
that would curtail a lot of this corrupt and illegal activity. You could insist that the SOEs send bi-
partisan voting teams, per existing state law, out to nursing homes. This is an area that is widely 
known for rampant voting fraud. For you to refuse to take action to protect the voting rights of 
our most vulnerable citizens is unconscionable. Again, the fact that this type of fraud is widely 
tolerated is a striking example of tolerating unacceptable behavior.  

Getting the Sheriffs to do Their Jobs 

 The Sheriffs are first in line in state law to enforce election laws and have sworn an Oath 
of Office that requires them to enforce the laws. The Sheriffs, in general, are engaged in gross 
dereliction of duty. Please refer to the letter and extensive package of information I sent you 
about this issue. It is a misdemeanor in state law for the Sheriffs not to enforce election laws. 
As the Chief Election Officer, you are also responsible for this and should be aggressively 
pressing the Sheriffs to do their jobs.  

The Road to Ruin is Tolerating Unacceptable Behavior  

Up next is a quote from Jordon Peterson about how the road to ruin starts with the 
tolerance of unacceptable behavior. For example, the Florida County Sheriffs refusing to 
enforce election law. 

Jordon Peterson in a YouTube interview: “You can convert kids, surgically. So tell me how we 
can be having this conversation, even. It’s just beyond comprehension.” 

Interviewer, “I think people have very different views. People a lot just want to tolerate it and 
say, this is fine.” 
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TOLERATE WHAT!? TOLERATE WHAT!? Castration and double mastectomies? For 13 year 
olds?” 

Interviewer tries to explain but is literally shouted down by Peterson, “NO, SERIOUSLY, MAN! 
That’s not tolerance. That’s crossed the line. That is not tolerance. That is an INEXCUSABLE 
silence on the part of the majority, the vast majority who knows this to be wrong in the 
deepest possible sense. Most of the bloody Nazi propaganda that led to the extermination 
policies at the beginning of World War II were predicated initially on compassion and tolerance. 
So this whole we’re being compassionate and tolerant, its like NO, YOU’RE NOT!” 

California Democrats in the State Assembly and State Senate 
have advanced legislation that would make the state a sanctuary 
where out-of-state parents can take their children to undergo 
sex change procedures. On Monday, the legislative body passed 
Senate Bill (SB) 107 along party lines, with all 19 Republican 
assemblymembers voting against it and 60 Democrats 
supporting it.  

If Virginia a Democrat legislator has introduced legislation to make it a felony for parents to try 
and stop the castration or mastectomies of their underage children.  

Closing Comments 

Unfortunately, there is a tremendous amount of information that shows MAJOR 
corruption in the election process. This information will eventually become widely known to the 
public as that is a MAJOR objective of the people working on it. For the Republican Party to 
continue to foster the hoax that there is no election fraud is not a viable political strategy in the 
long run for two reasons: 1) The Democrats, with their astonishing amount of money, will 
simply out fraud Republicans and throw them out of office. The Republicans only have to lose 
one major election and the voting system will be gone and Florida will become California. 2) 
The patriots trying to stop the voting fraud believe that the entire country and the very lives of 
their children and grandchildren are on the line here. They are not going to stop. They believe 
that the Republican Party is at best tolerating an extraordinary amount of unacceptable 
behavior and at worst deeply complicit in the fraud.  
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